Tenant Scrutiny Meeting
Monday 14th October 2024, 10:30am at Springwell Gardens Community Centre

Attendees 
David Ramsden, Barry Dealey, Mary Jacques, Ann Hitchens, Winnie Billups, Julie Sharp, Sam Sharp, Keith Stringer, Stuart Wilks, Claire Huxtable, Phil Hayes, Rebecca Morrison, James Smith, Caroline Hubbard, Laura Swift

	1
	Welcome, introductions and apologies

David welcomed everyone to the meeting, introductions were made. There were no declarations of interest. 

No apologies have been received. 

Panel members should complete a declaration of interest form for this investigation. 

	

	2
	Minutes and actions from last meeting

The minutes were read through. 

No comments have been made. 

	

	3
	Next Topic

James went through a presentation on the potential topic of the function of tenant scrutiny. The panel agreed to the topic. 

TPAS could come along to three sessions. one planning session, one final session and one session in the middle. 

	

	4
	Scoping of next investigation

The panel discussed the review and what we feel is important with the tenant scrutiny panel. Its important that we do a review right, respect everyone’s views, listen, have good communication, are open, remember that we are doing this for every tenant, use tenant language, use no jargon and use no abbreviations. 

Rebecca suggested it would be worth looking at the code of conduct. 

Julie suggested staff stepping back when an ongoing personal issue is shared as often the staff member will ask for the tenants’ details during the meeting.

Meetings have been very long, and the agendas have been full recently. It was discussed whether extending the meetings could help this but was felt if the meetings were extended, we would use this to add more to the agenda and would therefore still run over. Is there anything that can be done outside of meetings? Julie suggested more hands-on activities. 

How would we increase diversity? Julie suggested peer-support. Mary suggested meetings at different times to appeal to working tenants.
Rebecca said in the TPAS document there is something on ‘recruitment’ this will be looked at whether other panels have a more formal recruitment process for the panels.  Claire suggested looking at how it is advertised. 

How do we manage to look at three topics in one year? David suggested spending less time on feedback from other scrutiny reviews as the feedback process is quite long-winded. Sam suggested smaller scrutiny projects. It was also suggested to try having topics lined up in advance. We could also have 1 large review that can be split into 3 smaller components, this could also help lower the amount of time we are starting and ending a review as this can be quite time consuming, there could be an issue with officers’ commitment for the time they would be spending at panel meetings. 

Panel members said they were happy to do some work between meetings. 

2 scrutiny reviews could also be running alongside each other, this will mean that if there is a delay in one review, eg, waiting on benchmarking data, then we are not at a standstill until the next meeting. 

Julie suggested a smaller sub-group for after the report has been submitted for the action plan and feedback and it could be an online meeting. this also has flexibility as it doesn’t necessarily have to be the same people in the subgroup each time. 

Legislation changes so the panel wouldn’t necessarily expect a recommendation to still be in place in a set amount of years’ time.  

If circumstances / legislation changes topics could be re-added to the priority list. It would be beneficial as these would likely be small topics. 

What can we influence? Topics need to be housing service based. 

	

	5
	Planning for the next meeting

Rebecca will prepare questions for the TPAS representative. These will be sent to the panel prior to the next meeting. Any additional questions can be sent to Rebecca or Laura. 

TPAS will be attending the next meeting. 

	




	6
	Any Other business

The tenant scrutiny review on Tenancy Health Checks has been submitted. Paul Walsh has thanked the panel for their work. Levi will lead on the action plan. Paul reported that nothing in the report is unachievable. 

	

	
	Next meeting date

The next meeting will be on Monday 11th November 2024, 10:30am at Springwell Gardens Community Centre. 

	



